## **Littledean Church of England Primary School**

Church Street, Littledean, Gloucestershire, GL14 3NL

Telephone: 01594 822171

Fax: 01594 825436

Email: admin@littledean.gloucs.sch.uk Website: www.littledeanprimary.co.uk

Twitter: @littledeansch



Loving one another, building each other up

17<sup>th</sup> June 2021

Dear Parents,

## **Staffing News for September 2021**

It is that time of year where staff move on to pastures new and we introduce new staff into the school community. While sad that we say goodbye we are looking forward to the exciting opportunities new staff bring.

**Miss Haile, Chestnut Class Teacher and SENDCo**, will be leaving us at the end of this term as she has been offered an Assistant Head post in a special school in Hereford which is close to where she lives. This is a fantastic opportunity for her career wise and we wish her well for the future.

Miss Haynes, Holly Berries Class Teacher, has agreed to take on the role of SENDCo, starting in September 2021. She will work closely with Miss Haile over the next few weeks so that we have a smooth handover. Miss Haynes will also move class in September and will be Chestnut Class Teacher.

We are currently advertising for a new teacher in Holly Berries Class and it is our intention that the children moving into Holly Berries Class will have the opportunity to meet them before the end of this term.

**Holly Leaves Class Teacher, Miss Pearson,** will return from maternity leave around November time and will return to work three days per week. **Mrs Orchard, Holly Leaves Class Teacher**, will continue to teach in Holly Leaves Class five days per week, reducing to three days per week when Miss Pearson returns.

Mrs Anderson, Teaching Assistant in Maple Class has also decided to leave at the end of term. She will be working with her partner Steve in his new business. We wish them well in their new venture.

We have been fortunate enough to be able to afford another teacher for next year so have employed **Mrs Walters** to teach for 4 mornings per week. Mrs Walters is a Maths specialist so will teach a Year 4 group for Maths while the Year 3's will be taught Maths by Miss Haynes, she will also teach a Year 5 group for Maths while the Year 6's are taught Maths by Miss May. I'm sure you will give Mrs Walters a warm welcome to the school and we look forward to introducing her to the children before the end of term.

We also welcome **Miss Goodall, Teaching Assistant** who will join us from Monday 18<sup>th</sup> June 2021 working initially in Holly Berries Class. **Mrs Crowell-Hall, Teaching Assistant** will join us in September and will work in Holly Berries Class.

The Governors have had to make the very difficult decision to close the **Pre-School** with effect from 31<sup>st</sup> August 2021. Despite great efforts we only have three children who will join us at different point in the year which means that we are not able to give the children the great learning opportunity they deserve at this point in time. It is also not financially viable for us to continue with this provision as Government guidelines state that school money cannot be used to subsidise pre-school provisions and extended services. We are sad to say goodbye to **Sachelle Lawrence** and wish her well in her search for new employment. **Rimmini Hopkins** will continue to work in the school as a Lunchtime Supervisor and Teaching Assistant in Maple Class.

Head Teacher: Mrs Hayley McGoldrick

## **Staffing Structure for September 2021**

Mrs McGoldrick Head Teacher

Mrs Webb Family Support Worker / Mental Health Lead

Mrs Worgan School Business Manager

TBA Admin Assistant Mr English PE Instructor

**Maple Class** 

Miss May

Class Teacher / Deputy Head

Miss Grey

Higher Level Teaching Assistant

Miss Mace

One to One Teaching Assistant

One to One Teaching Assistant

Mrs Hopkins

One to One Teaching Assistant

**Chestnut Class** 

Miss Haynes Class Teacher / SENDCo

Mrs Richards Higher Level Teaching Assistant
Mrs Tattersall One to One Teaching Assistant
Miss Evans One to One Teaching Assistant
Miss Goodall One to One Teaching Assistant

Mrs Walters Maths Teacher for Year 4 and Year 5

**Holly Berries Class** 

TBA Class Teacher
Mrs Bonser Teaching Assistant

Mrs Meek One to One Teaching Assistant
Mrs Powell One to One Teaching Assistant
Mrs Ray One to One Teaching Assistant
Mrs Crowell-Hall One to One Teaching Assistant

Mrs James Classroom Assistant

**Holly Leaves Class** 

Mrs Orchard Class Teacher
Miss Pearson Class Teacher

Miss Worgan Higher Level Teaching Assistant

## **Midday Supervisors**

Mrs James Mrs Tattersall Mrs Hopkins Miss Mace Mrs Meek Mrs Ray

Mrs Crowell-Hall Mrs Goodall Mrs Kear

We are aware that there are a lot of changes ahead for us and we are looking forward to welcoming our new team to the school. Should you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards Hayley McGoldrick Head Teacher

Head Teacher: Mrs Hayley McGoldrick